

Frau
Susanne A. Neeb
Am Stuckertsgraben 1a
64823 Klein-Umstadt

Matahari Beach Resort and Spa - Human Resources development and training May 2007

Dear Ms. Neeb,

As owners of the **Matahari Beach Resort and Spa, Bali,** we would like to thank you very much for assisting our Balinese management and staff with professional training for 10 consecutive days between the 1<sup>st</sup> and 14<sup>th</sup> of May, 2007.

After the **Matahari Beach Resort and Spa** was awarded the ISO Certificate, it was our aim to provide further education and training to our local management and staff in order to maintain the high standards, plus improve overall performance in dealing with our international clientele.

This was the first time our managers and staff participated in a training course such as this, but in a very short time you managed to gain the trust of our employees. Your sensitivity towards the Asian/Balinese culture made our employees feel comfortable and provided the optimal learning environment. This led to open communication during the seminars with regards to difficult subjects and even taboos.

You made learning an interesting experience by using creative techniques which kept the participants involved at all times. We could see that they enjoyed the practical exercises, learning games and discussions very much.

We must admit that we were concerned with regards to the challenge of training people who's English ranges between good to poor. However, you surprised us with the ease with which you managed to communicate with the participants. The positive feedback we received from our employees showed that they all felt they were able to contribute their personal thoughts and feelings regarding the subjects discussed and that they felt they were well understood as well.





The various subjects you discussed, like intercultural communication, feedback giving, team building and leadership were all received very well by the various groups. The comments from all our managers and staff who attended your courses were full of praise and contained the wish to learn more. This is what we wanted to achieve and you succeeded in doing this for us.

Regarding our personal views, together with our General Manager, we are satisfied by the way you always kept us informed about the developments in the courses and appreciate how you gave us constant feedback.

We regard your efforts and professionalism in a high degree and are looking forward to working with you again in the future.

Kind regards

Magnus Bauch

